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Mayor Kim Janey

RECEIVED
By City Clerk at 10:00 am, Oct 06, 2021

ATTENTION: THIS MEETING MAY ONLY BE HELD VIRTUALLY
AND NOT IN PERSON. YOU CAN PARTICIPATE IN THE MEETING
By c o I N G TO HTTp S://U SO2W E B.ZOO M. U S/J /8 632937 711r OR

CALLING 929-205-6099 AND ENTER MEETING ID 853 2937 7111#.
YOU CAN ALSO SUBMIT WRTTTEN COMMENTS OR QUESTIONS
TO APCC@BOSTON.GOV OR VtA TWTTTER @BOSTONENVIRO

PUBLIC HEARINC
BOSTON AIR POLLUTION CONTROL COMMISSION

october 18, 2o2l

In accordance with the Procedures and Criteria for the Issuance of Parking Freeze Permits
adopted under M.G.L. Chapter 111, Section 31C, Boston Air Pollution Control Commission will hold
a virtual public hearing at 11:00 a.m. on October 18, 2021 to review the following projects. There
will be brief presentatioDs followed by review of individual applications, and opportunities for
public testimony.

APPLICATIONS:

for a Modified Downtown Boston P from George's Market LLC for
47 exempt spaces located atlzzzwashington Street. This permit is to add 17 existing parking spaces
to the facility's exemption certification to be shared between employees, patrons, and guests of the
facility. Issuance of the permit would have no impact on the Downtown parking freeze bank.

Application for a Modified East Boston Parking Freeze Permit from \rHB on behalf of Cargo
Ventures LLC for 575 park and fly spaces. This permit is to relocate spaces from a surface lot at 320
McClellan Highway to a new parking garage at MO McClellan Highway. Modification of the permit
would have no effect on the East Boston parking freeze bank. " ('o ri1,ri ri{,(l I() irr rJ)L'rlnil(l hr(l irll

Aoolication for a Modified East Boston Parkino Freeze Permit from VHB on behalf of Carso
Ventures LLC for 127 park and fly spaces. This permit is to relocate spaces from a surface lot at 380
McClellan Highway to a new parking garage at 440 Mcclellan Highway. Modincation of the permit
would have no effect on the East Boston parking freeze bank. ' ( ,) lri irr rt,(l 1rr r rr r rr1rrrorrrirrr1 ircrr r.lrrq

COMMISSION MEETING:

lJDdaIc on administrative modifications to permits held by General Hospital Corporation on behalf
of Mass General Hospital regarding parking rate structures for facilities with exempt parking spaces

piggggglg regarding the 2021 update to Boston Transportation Department's Travel Demand
Management Guidelines and Maximum Parking Ratios.
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Any matter posted as a public hearing may be deliberated on at a subsequent meetiDg.
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D!S.gggg!g4 on criteria for the issuance of parking freeze permits and exemption certifications,

Acceptance of Meeting Minutes from September 22, 2021.

Translation and sign langrrage interpreters are available upon prior request, lte Commission
may hold a public meeting immediately following the last hearing or as appropriate following any
hearing. Copies of applications may be requested via email from gpggobgEllg4 gl9! or viewed by
appointment only at the Environment Department, Boston City Hall, Room 709, from 9 AM to 5
PM Monday tltrough Friday. Questions should be directed to: APcc@bostotr.gov or 617-635-3850.
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